
SUNDOWNERS SNOWMOBILE CLUB
PO BOX 164
EDGERTON WI 53534

July 30th, 2014

DEAR CLUB MEMBERS:

The June meeting held at The Red Baron, had 25 members present.
Roll call was taken with the President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, 2 Board members and 
Activity Director present.
Secretary Report read.
Treasurer Report read.

PRESIDENT REPORT:

Not a lot again this month. While digging through the briefcase he found a Blackhawk Credit Union 
card for our account. At one time the president and treasurer had to sign the checks. A discussion also 
took place if someone else should also be on the account just in case something happens to our 
treasurer. It will be written into the by-laws when they are updated. Richard will hold possession of the 
card for now.
Then Richard read a story that he found in the briefcase pertaining to an old magazine that was 
replaced by WSN, it was called The Hummer. The Hummer was the states snowmobile magazine for 
about 10 years. We all had a good laugh about it and Morris stated he would bring a copy of it to the 
next meeting.

ALLIANCE REPORT;

Sign orders and times from removing trails must be turned in.
We will receive supplemental funding for the 2nd time in history.
An interest payment was made on the new groomer and there were no other major break downs on the 
other groomers.

TRAIL REPORT:

Bridge report, Jarrod still needs to look into the bridge at Lund’s property. He will also needs signs 
since some were lost this last season.
A question was asked, was anyone able to find the little orange posts anywhere to purchase?
Eric did turn in our sign order to Levi.

OLD BUSINESS:

Brian Gray will be taking over the website from Alison, Thank you Brian for volunteering.
The idea of the kick ball team for the fireman’s festival is still out there if anyone is interested.
The by-laws will be re written and up to date by September 1st. any updates?



NEW BUSINESS:

Do we owe any money to our scholarship fund? The check that we received last year from Vita Plus for
the hole sponsorship was not cashed. This needs to be looked into.
A motion was made to give $100.00 to the Tobacco Days committee, but after discussion it was put on 
hold until it is determined what the committee uses the profit for.

GOLF OUTING REMINDER:

The golf outing is August 23rd at Creekview Par 3. The cost is $35.00 which includes 9 holes of golf 
with a cart and lunch. There will be raffles for prizes as well as a 50/50 raffle.
By now you should all have received your raffle tickets, please remember to sell them and get the 
money and stubs returned to us for the outing.
If you have obtained hole sponsors in the past please do so again this year. If there are new holes 
sponsors, we need to know so the signs can be made.
We hope to have a great turn out for the golfing, so let’s see everyone there.

Patrick Begg’s name was pulled; he was not present so the pot goes to $331.25 for the next meeting.

Our next meeting will be held August 7th at Lakeview beginning @7:30.

Sincerely,
Jackie Kell
Secretary of the Sundowners Snowmobile Club

CLUB CONTACTS
President: Richard Plautz 608-213-8898
Vice President: Jeff Bartz 608-751-1802
Secretary: Jackie Kell 608-931-1051
Treasurer: Tom Hutchinson 608-752-9455
Trail Chairman: Eric Schmeling 608-289-0032
Activity Director: Alison Rece 608-728-0700


